
 

 

 
May 25, 2021 

 

Chesterfield Resident, 

 

You are receiving this letter because your property is located in the Spofford Lake District. The 

Chesterfield Board of Selectmen implemented the Town of Chesterfield Wastewater Health Regulation 

for all properties in the Spofford Lake District. You can find the full regulation on the Town of 

Chesterfield website (Chesterfield.nh.gov). 

All property owners in the Spofford Lake District are to comply with the regulations as they pertain to 

their situation. Please see the regulations for detailed information. 

If you have a NH DES approved system, please provide proof to the Health Officer by mail at PO Box 

175, Chesterfield NH 03443 or email at health@nhchesterfield.com. Along with the NH DES approval, 

there are requirements for proof of maintenance/pumping.  

If you do not have a NH DES approval a current complete written evaluation and certification signed by a 

NH certified or licensed septic system evaluator is required. The evaluation must verify and at minimum, 

include all the information on the Town of Chesterfield septic evaluation and certification report. (found 

online) This includes verifying that all wastewater sources are connected to the system and the system is 

adequate for the use. This certification must be completed within 2 years of the enactment of this 

regulation which went into effect November 4, 2020. 

Please contact the Health Officer, Stephen Dumont, at 603-363-4624 ext 12 with any questions. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Gary Winn, Chair 

Board of Selectmen 

 

 

Cc: Property file 
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